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TO:  President Gardiner and Members of the Council 
 
FROM:  Deputy Town Manager 
 
DATE:  October 2, 2023 
 
RE:  Change Order No. 2 

2022-2 CCMG Roadway and Water Main Improvements 
Beverly, Camellia, White Oak 

 
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Background 
On March 6, 2023, the Town Council awarded the contract for the CCMG 22-2 paving project to Milestone 
Contractors North, Inc. The project area is shown on the map below. 
 

 
 
Work began on the project in May. 
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Methodology 
In the original scope of work for this project, the new water main on Camellia Drive was designed to connect 
to the existing main east of the Fran Lin Parkway right-of-way to avoid pavement replacement at this busy 
intersection. However, this section of main experienced two breaks within a six-month period, with the 
latest one occurring during the construction of this project. 
 
While we had a contractor working in the vicinity, staff determined it would be wise to extend the new water 
main across the intersection, replacing this section of pipe, and connect to the main on the west side of the 
intersection.  
 
The cost for this additional work is $27,080.00 and includes the pavement patching on Fran Lin Parkway 
and additional maintenance of traffic needed to perform the work.  
 
Recommendation 
By motion and voice vote, approve Change Order No. 2 to the contract for the Paving and Water Main 
Improvements – White Oak, Camellia, and Beverly (CCMG 22-2) in the amount of $27,080.00. 
 


